## Board of Selectmen TOWN OF CHESTERFIELD, NH SELECTMEN'S NON-PUBLIC SESSION #2

June 23, 2021

In attendance were Gary Winn, Kelli Hanzalik, and Fran Shippee.

Discussion was opened regarding reconsidering our salary offer to Wendi Chamberlin as Parks & Recreation Director due to her employment conflicts after the summer season. Based on her difficulty in being available at the starting time for the after care program it appears to be more appropriate to pay an hourly rate, which will make it possible to hire someone for after-care or possibly for closing the beaches.

\$15 per hour was suggested. Assuming the summer schedule is 7:00 to 6:30, this would mean \$172.50 per day during the summer. This would be for the 10 weeks summer season. If she did not work the after-program we could budget for 10 hours per week for the balance of the year. With overtime the cost for the summer is \$14,550.

Based on a 180 day school year at 4 hours per day with 2 people at \$12 per hour, the program would cost \$17,280.

Hill's salary is at \$26,934.29 spent, leaving \$2,386.71 in the budget under this line. There is \$7,280 available under North Shore swimming lessons and \$8,000 under the Summer program at the current staffing level.

Gary Winn moved to change Wendi Chamberlin's compensation offer to \$15 per hour. Kelli Hanzalik seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

Gary Winn moved to leave non-public session. Kelli Hanzalik seconded the motion and it passed unanimously

Respectfully submitted,

Gary Winn Chairman, Board of Selectmen

## Gary Winn, Chairman Date Trances J. Supple 7/5/2021 Frances Shippee Date 7/5/2021

Approved by: